
No Fooling - Welcome April 
2025!   Here are some photos 
from events at the Lodge in 
March. Thank you for visiting! 
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•	 Wednesday, April 2 - 5:00 PM 	
	 Election of 2025-26 Peninsula 	
	 Moose Lodge #2362 Board of 	
	 Officers

•	 Friday, April 25 -  DJ Fatty 	
	 Matty from 7-10 PM

•	 Sunday, April 27 - Sunday 	
	 Crafting Class - Oyster Shell 	
	 Wreaths

•	 Friday, May 2 - Cinco de Mayo 	
	 themed Friday night dinner

•	 Saturday, May 3 - District 3 	
	 Meeting at Woodland Lodge 	
	 10:00 AM	

Riptide rocked the joint on the 14th!
Decoupage Craft Pics
Pictures from the latest craft  
class shows off some success stories!  

Peninsula  Peninsula  
Tide & TimesTide & Times

April 2025April 2025

	
Plan to 
attend 
one of our 
Sunday 
Crafting 
Classes 
soon!!



Hello Friends
This will be my last  president‘s newsletter message !   
I can’t tell you how much I’ve enjoyed serving all of 
you at Peninsula Moose Lodge … Though there’s 
been a few up & downs I have to say, all in all, in the 
last two years we’ve seen tremendous growth as well 
as increasing the many events and fun times!  - too 
many to actually list!

I’m so thankful for the many volunteers who step up 
to make our lodge such a success.    

And we’ve been blessed with a hard-working 
board of officers as well as Michelle, our incredible 
administrator!  All these things only point towards a 
very bright future !  

Thank you again for allowing me to serve you and for 
all that contribute to make our lodge so successful!!  

I hope to see you often! 
Chuck

PRESIDENTS MESSAGE
Chuck Bryan

2025-26 Board of Officer  
Elections - Get Involved . . . 
VOTE!
The 2025-26 Board of Officer 
elections for Peninsula Moose 
Lodge #2362 will take place 
on Wednesday, April 2, 2025, 
at 5:00 PM. This is a crucial opportunity for 
all members to have a direct impact on the 
leadership of our lodge for the upcoming year.

The leaders you help select will play an 
important role in guiding our lodge’s activities, 
programs, and growth. Their decisions will 
reflect the values of Moose International, which 
focuses on fostering a sense of community, 
supporting charitable causes, and enhancing 
the lives of our members.

It is vital to be involved in the election process, 
as the Board of Officers is responsible for 
making key decisions that will shape the future 
of our lodge. Your participation ensures that we 
continue to grow, strengthen our community, 
and uphold the mission of Moose International.

Mark your calendars, and we encourage you to 
attend and vote! Your voice matters, and your 
involvement makes a difference in the direction 
we take as a lodge.

You will see the following members on the 
ballot:

President: Sandra Edwards
Vice President: Gary Manfull, Jerry Phillips
Chaplain: Joyce Grable, Alayna Casey
Treasurer: Steve Young
3-Year Trustee: Jay Kopetka, Don Belland, Gary 
Hansen

We’re excited to announce that 
Peninsula Moose Lodge 2362 
is implementing Volgistics, a 
volunteer management system 
designed to streamline our 
volunteer coordination. 

This system will help us better 
ensure that all our activities are 
staffed with dedicated volunteers while also allowing 
us to track volunteer hours worked. And best of all, it 
will help us with our communications to our volunteer 
members. By keeping a detailed record, we’ll be able 
to honor and recognize the invaluable contributions of 
everyone who helps out. 

If you are looking to volunteer, please reach out to 
Michelle Kay or Debbie Young for more information and 
to get signed up for Volgistics. Stay tuned for more details 
on available training sessions on how to use system!

New Volunteer System Coming
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A Year in Review: Celebrating Milestones and Looking 
Forward 
Can you believe it’s already been a year? April 1, 2025, 
marks my one-year anniversary with Peninsula Moose 
Lodge 2362, and what a year it has been! I wanted to take 
this opportunity to reflect on the many accomplishments 
we’ve achieved together, and to thank all of you for your 
continued support and dedication to our lodge. 
The past year has been incredibly successful, and it 
wouldn’t have been possible without the help and 
collaboration of our 2024-25 Board of Officers. We’ve 
worked tirelessly to ensure the financial health and 
growth of our lodge, and I am proud to share some of the 
highlights: 
IRS Penalties Waived: We successfully obtained waivers 
for the 2022 and 2023 IRS penalties for filing 990s late, 
saving the lodge just over $10,738. 
Tax Compliance: We got caught up on our PFML and 
Employment Security taxes, ensuring that reports were 
filed and payments were made. 
Timely Filing: We filed our 2024 IRS 990 return, our various 
state, and local tax forms, and paid any taxes due on time, 
keeping us compliant and organized. 
Updated Policies: We revised and implemented a new 
vacation policy to better serve our members and staff. 
Membership Growth: We’ve welcomed 305 new members 
as of March 19, 2025, and achieved overall membership 
growth of approximately 100 members, thanks to new 
memberships, transfers, re-enrolls. 
Facility Improvements: We replaced the two non-
operational heating systems on the north side of the lodge, 
restored the walk-in cooler by replacing its evaporator, and 
completed the new storage shed. We also improved our 
parking lot, and worked on the grass outside to get the 
goat-heads removed. 
Lodge 2362 Pride: We designed and brought in new 
Lodge 2362 merchandise so we can all show our lodge 
pride. Available merchandise includes fleece jackets, 
hoodies, three styles of T-shirts, hats, mugs, lodge stickers 
and lodge license plates. 
Upgraded Systems: We implemented a new payroll 
system that saves us $35 per month and is more efficient 
for what we need, upgraded our Point of Sale System to 
accept credit cards in the social quarters, enhanced our 
security system, upgraded the lodge PA System, replaced 
the failing exhaust fan above the kitchen and revamped 
the lodge’s network and wireless infrastructure.  
Improvements to existing Activities: We heard your 
feedback and implemented a Queen of Hearts board, 
where all 52 cards can be hung on display in the lodge. 

ADMINISTRATORS  MESSAGE
Michelle Kay

We also bought new card shufflers to make it simpler and more 
streamlined for the volunteers who call and deal for Big Mouth 
Bingo. And, last but not least, we switched up the selection of 
prizes for our bottle raffles to include items frequently requested, 
doing away with the ones we heard nobody wants. 
New Activities and Committees: We introduced monthly music 
nights, Big Mouth Bingo on Thursdays, and Crafting Sundays, 
with all net proceeds going to our Endowment Fund. We also 
appointed two new chairs for the Volunteer and Maintenance 
Committees to strengthen our operations. 
Breakfast Service: We began serving breakfast at the lodge five 
days a week, offering members a delicious way to start their day.
None of these achievements would have been possible without 
the hard work and dedication of everyone involved. I’m truly 
grateful to the Board of Officers, our volunteers, and each of you, 
our members, for your unwavering support. 
As April 2025 is the last month on the board for some of our 
current officers, please reach out to them and thank them for 
their hard work and dedication. They are all truly amazing! I am 
looking forward to working with the new board in May 2025.
As we look ahead, I encourage you to continue sharing your ideas 
and feedback with me. I’m always open to hearing what you’d like 
to see at the lodge, whether it’s new activities, improvements, or 
ways to make your experience even better. 
Thank you once again for a fantastic year—let’s make the next 
one even better! 

Michelle 
PS - Peninsula Moose Lodge 2362 is scheduled to host 
Chaiman of the Board, John Reiter, in June 2025. Stay 
tuned for date and more details.

CONGRATULA-
TIONS OTTO 
HILL! Otto’s 
name was drawn 
as one of the 
winners of WSNI-
MA’s Community 
Treasure Chest 
Membership 
campaign. Every 
member who 
sponsored a new 
member between 
September 1, 2024 through February 28, 2025 had their name 
entered in a drawing to win cash prizes. Otto won $300! Way to 
go, Otto! Michelle Kay accepted this prize on Otto’s behalf and 
delivered him the check when she returned from the conference.
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Chuck Bryan (in the far back) in the Membership 
breakout session, led by John Mangatini.

WSNIMA Mid-Year Conference 

Bob Isom and Michelle Kay at the Saturday night banquet.

Chuck Bryan and other conference attendees at the 
Saturday night banquet.

Michelle Kay sitting next to Kirk Schepp (Moose 
International Board of Directors) at the Administra-
tor breakout session, led by our Territory Manager, 
Duane Lusby.

The Washington State and Northern Idaho Moose Association (WSNIMA) Mid-
Year Confernce was held in Pasco, WA from March 6th through 9th , 2025. Our 
lodge representatives, Chuck Bryan (President) and Michelle Kay (Administrator), 
attended this conference, and they brought back some valuable insights that will 
help our lodge move forward.
Chuck attended the Membership breakout session and found it to be incredi-
bly useful. One standout suggestion from Moose International (MI) and other 
lodges was the idea of hosting dart board tournaments as a way to attract new 

members. This fun and engaging activity has proven to be an effective 
membership-building strategy.
In addition, Chuck shared that there is a strong push from both MI 
and the WSNIMA board of officers for all lodges to regularly conduct 9 
O’Clock ceremonies. These ceremonies help foster unity and strength-
en the connection between members.
Michelle attended the Administrator Breakout sessions, which she 
found extremely helpful. One key takeaway was that all lodge admin-
istrators are facing similar challenges when it comes to managing 
day-to-day operations. Additionally, questions about Special Meeting 
ceremonies were clarified—there is no formal ceremony or prayer; it’s 
simply the business of the special meeting that takes place.
Michelle also had the opportunity to spend time with Jean Gaverth 
during the conference, and together they were able to resolve the ma-
jority of the QBO (QuickBooks Online) issues. While most issues have 
been addressed, there are still some outstanding checks and unpaid 
bills that Michelle will need to research further to clean up.

Chuck also participated in discussions about our success with the Bar 
Bingo games and how popular they have been. In the same session, 
they brainstormed about having themed events and the proper proce-
dure for the election process.
Lastly, but not least, our own Otto Hill won $300 in the Community 
Chest membership campaign run by WSNIMA! The check has already 
been delivered to Otto, and we congratulate him on this exciting win.
The new WSNIMA Membership Campaign is underway – a Bonanza of 
Gift Cards. A poster with details of this campaign is posted in the main 
hallway in the lodge. The conference was a great success, and we look 
forward to implementing these new ideas and continuing to improve 
our lodge operations.
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WELCOME! NEW MEMBERS 
FROM MARCH 2025. 
PLEASE SHOW THEM WHY WE ARE THE  
FRIENDLIEST LODGE AROUND BY  
INTRODUCING YOURSELF WHEN  
YOU SEE A NEW FACE.

Tyson St. Clair
Dana St. Clair
Ivan Laurence
Kenneth Cannady
Michelle Kearns
Michael Kearns
Kelli Voyles
Jeff Hickman
Jennell Gartner
Karen Schaffer
Vince Hanson
Tammy Hanson
Jebadiah Sheldon 
Chad Comerdinger
Athena Comerdinger
Kathy Brayer

Crafting Sundays!
Did you know that we are 
holding a once-per month 
crafting class in the lodge 
on a Sunday at 4:30 PM? 
So far, we have held three 
events - two Sip-N-Paints 
and one Decoupage Class. 

Everyone who has 
attended has provided 
great feedback and 
said they have enjoyed 
these classes. And 
while one may argue 
that the best part is 
all the fun we have during the class, or 
the pieces of art that we come home with, 
many will say that the best part is that the 
net proceeds of these events are donated to 
Mooseheart and Moosehaven, where the lives 
of young children and our beloved seniors are 
directly impacted in a positive way. In the three 
months we have been running this program, a 
total of $1002 from these craft workshops has 
been donated to the Endowment. 

We hope you will come out and experience 
one soon! 

Joyce Ingraham Grable
 · 

This photo is from a post.
View post

February 15 at 6:33 PM

Comment as Pat Guard
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1Terry Brayer
James Benfiet
Maricella Benfiet
Bryan Gilbert
Marcia Peterson
Anthony Benson
Cassandra Winkleman
Stoney Winkleman
Fred Peterson
Patrick Kelley
Susan Roughton
Donald Shaw
Danny York 
Kevin Schenk 
Carl Schenk 

Todd and Tracy Slagel, Toni and 
Jim Thomas, Debbie and Randy 
Yaddof and Pat Duffy.

Recent Friday Dinner Pics

The volunteer crew! Pat 
Duffy, Chuck Bryan, 
Diana Drake, Tita 
Hernandez and Carol 
Ferry.
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Queen of Hearts
Every Sunday  
from 2pm-4pm 
Tickets are $1 each. Show your 
Moose ID card. The pot grows 
every week until someone 
wins the jackpot. 

The Queen of Hearts card 
holder wins the posted  
Jackpot.  

Other cards drawn have other 
prize values.

Members only may win and 
must be present. If not pre-
sent, another card will be 
drawn. 

Moose ID and valid 
driver’s license 
must be shown to 
claim all prizes

Come  
sing your  
heart  
out! 

Karaoke every 
Wednesday and 
Saturday at 6pm. 
(Wednesday start time 
follows close of lodge 
membership meeting)  

 
Last call is 20 min before 
close. Last song is 15 min 
before close. Last serve is 

10 min before close.

FRIDAY NIGHT DINNERS
Thank you to the crews for the below dinners. Orders at 
4:30 pm. Service begins at 5:30 pm. 
Remember bottle raffles and 50/50 raffle, too.  
If you have an idea for May, contact Michelle Kay at 
mkaypml2362@gmail.com

•   	 April 4th - TBD 
•   	 April 11th - Meatloaf
•   	 April 18th - Good Friday meal - Shrimp Linguine,  
	 salad and hot cross buns
•   	 April 25th - Chicken Fried Steak
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–  Show your Moose card whenever you are in the 
Lodge home. The lodge staff cannot remember 
everyone plus your membership expiration date. 
Your ID card is required whenever you enter the 
social quarters, are making a purchase of food, 
drink, merchandise or gambling. Also when 
attending a meeting.

–  The Moose is happy to have guests but all guests 
must arrive with you, sign in  and leave when you 
do. Thank you for sharing the Moose with your 
friends and family.

–  The bartenders are “the boss” of the Social 
Quarters.

Social Quarter Reminders . . .

Outside food is not allowed in the lodge when our 
kitchen is open. Our kitchen is open during the 
following hours:
Monday – Friday 9:00 – 11:00 AM for Breakfast.
Monday – Friday 11:00 AM – 2:00 PM for Lunch.
Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday Nights from 4 
pm to 6 pm for: Burgers, tacos or pizza respectively.
Thursday and Saturday afternoons from 2:30 pm 
to 5:30 pm for big Mouth Bingo snacks.
Friday evening from 4:30 pm-7 pm during dinner 
service.

April 2nd
Board of Officers at 4 pm
Lodge Membership at 5 pm

April 16th
Board of Officers at 4 pm
Lodge Membership at 5 pm
New Officer & Cmte. Chair Install

APRIL 
Lodge Meetings

1ST AND 3RD Wednesdays

Big Mouth Bingo Rules:
1. You MUST have your Moose ID Card out in front of you to 
be dealt cards.
2. You must present both your ID/Driver’s License and Moose 
Membership Card to claim a prize.
3. Should a person without a Moose ID and/ or Driver’s Li-
cense get a bingo:
a. They will be disqualified from that hand and from playing 
at all until both their Moose ID and Driver’s License are on 
their person.
b. The pot for such a hand will be rolled over to the next hand.
c. If this happens on the last hand of the day, the pot in 
question will be donated to the Moose Charities Endowment 
Fund.
d. Using another person’s Moose ID card is not allowed and 
against the rules. Doing so can result in loss of privilege to 
play Big Mouth Bingo.

Since 1986, the Moose Fraternity has awarded 
scholarships to deserving students, recognizing their 
academic efforts and extracurricular efforts as well 
as honoring the lodges to which these students are 
affiliated.

Applications for the 2026 Heart of the Community 
scholarships are now being accepted, with a deadline 
of June 30, 2025. Applicants must be members of the 
graduating class of 2026; must have a father, mother, 
step-parent, grandparent or legal guardian who is 
a current member of the Moose; and must have a 
cumulative grade point average of 3.0 or higher on 
a 4.0 scale or equivalent verified by a copy of the 
student’s transcript. Meeting these criteria qualifies a 
student for a chance to win a $1,000 scholarship.

If the student is involved in in-school or extracurricular 
activities or if the student is involved in various out of 
school activities, the student qualifies for a chance to 
win a $5,000 scholarship.

To apply for the Class of 2026 Heart of the Community 
scholarship:
•  Contact your local Moose Lodge Administrator 
•  Online: www.mooseintl.org (Members Area/Programs 	
	 & Events/Moose Heart of the Community Scholarship 	
	 Program 
•  Email: wharrison@mooseintl.org or call: 630.966.2257

Heart Of The Community Scholarships

The Moose Fraternity:   
Caring for Children,  

Seniors, and our Communities

7



2025 Moose International ConventionSupport  . . . . . . .  
the businesses that
support The Moose. These
and other advertisements help
defray the cost of producing this 
newsletter and other  
communications.

James D. Hamilton

PO Box 1070
Ocean Park, WA 98640

Medicare Plans
from

Authorized to offer

jhamilton@davidsoninsurance.com

Medicare Solutions

Office: 360-514-9550
Direct: 360-256-0303

DDaann  RRuusssseellll  
Top Team Realtor® 

360-214-2235 
drussell@lighthouseproperty.com 

 Curious about selling your home?  

 Want to know your home’s value  
right now? 

Bringing expertise in real estate and love for the 
local wildlife and great outdoors, I am excited to 
serve as your fellow Moose member and trusted 
real estate advisor on the Peninsula. 

I’m happy to help. Call or email me for a 
free home valuation. See you at the Moose! 

Moose on the Move 

2025 Moose International Convention
The Moose Fraternity ROARS into Milwaukee, 
Wisconsin from May 22nd to 26th, 2025 for its 
137th International Convention and there’s a lot 
to be excited about!
Milwaukee is home to Harley-Davidson
motorcycles, a myriad of microbreweries, a close-
knit creative community, and was named one of 
National Geographic’s 25 best destinations for 
travel last year.
Add to that an opportunity to visit the
Mooseheart campus and participate in
the high school graduation ceremony and
other campus activities, and you have a
rare opportunity to hear AND see what
The Moose is all about.
Make plans now to attend the festivities and
meetings of The Moose in Brew City.

Registration opened on December 9th.
https://www.mooseintl.org/milwaukeeconvention/
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Michael Codino - 8
Roxann Forkan - 8
Allan Hellesen - 9
Charlotte Paliani - 9
Darlene Chrest - 9
Matt Colloton - 9
Paul Halstead - 9
Petra Haman - 9
Tina Cooper - 9
Cynthia Johansen - 10
Garry Tolen - 10
John Vogl - 10
Mary Lou Estrada - 10
Robert Bob Grandorff - 10
Robert Eldred - 10
Russell Marks - 10
Bret R. Brower - 11
Charro Price - 11
George Kokinidis - 11
Lance Woolwine - 11
Milda Boursaw - 11
Monika Garrett - 11
Corma Spicer - 12
Daniel Byrd - 12
Donald R. Sheldon - 12
Jane Tilton - 12
Kenneth Stricker - 12
Roy Wampler - 12
Rudy Mayer - 12
Suzanne Griffith - 12
Frank B. Hughes - 13
Alayna Casey - 14
Carolyn Fleming - 14
Dennis L. Gusey - 14
Donna G. Sybrant - 14
Lee Lafollette - 14
Michael S. White - 14
Mike Sierra - 14
Patricia Knowles - 14
Rebekah Wells - 14
Stacy Robertson - 14
Treena Brzek - 14
Woody Pierson Jr. - 14
Deborah Halliburton - 15
Jay Woodmansee - 15
Richard Bellisario - 15
Albert F. Woldrich - 16
Burnard McQuinn - 16

Cindy Behn - 16
Henry Jensen - 16
Jim Thomas - 16
John C. Grimm - 16
Steve Jeffries - 16
Dennis McWilliams - 17
Gina Hermanson - 17
Robert Cochran - 17
Terisa Tangeman - 17
Wilhelm Mayorga - 17
Colleen Anderson - 18
Emmy Bishop - 18
Jodi M Hoyt - 18
Lori Gross - 18
William L. Mayer - 18
De Lisa Sim - 19
Delores Davis - 19
Gena Seaberg - 19
Greg Tangeman - 19
Heidi Jo Kern - 19
Ken Hetrick - 19
Lois Bonner - 19
Vivian R. Wattum - 19
Nathan Cochran - 20
Patsi Elliott - 20
Connie Davis - 21
Janis Clark - 21
John Epler - 21
Beverly Ann Ostergard - 22
James Halvorson - 22
Kelli Jo Cochran - 22
Phylis Ogden-Krieger - 22
Sharon Kay Crawford - 22
Tim M. Williams - 22
Dale Bartlett - 23
George L. Ferrari - 23

Louanna J. Valentine - 23
Amanda Larson - 24
Jack Harbison - 24
Linda S. Allen - 24
Rhea M. Crall - 24
Sandra Rotschy - 24
Todd Bland - 24
Clint Hammon - 25
Gary Hoyt - 25
Michelle Kearns - 25
Stan Tufts - 25
Steve French - 25
Betty L. Patton - 26
Brad Woodham - 26
Bryan Gilbert - 26
Connie Wolters - 26
Dan Worth - 26
Will Chipman - 26
Chris Witherbee - 27
Dee Snider - 27
Gary Ferguson - 27
Kenneth Cannady - 27
Abigail S. Hunt - 28
Linda Koplin - 28
David Sheldon - 29
Don Gasser - 29
Earl Cote - 29
Jennifer Copple - 29
Larry Moore - 29
Carol L. Barnes - 30
George Steinauer - 30
Kimberli Smasne - 30
Michael B. Nordvick - 30
Michael Parker - 30
Tonya Hogg - 30

“April showers  “April showers  
bring May  bring May  
flowers”flowers”. . . we hope!. . . we hope!

Gerald McGarvey - 1
Jeanne Schmidt - 1
Linda Lou Mills - 1
Mary Franck - 1
Robert J. Miller - 1
Susan Slack - 1
Bonnie L. Royle - 2
Bruce Temple - 2
Christine Morgan - 2
David Hardman - 2
Kris Johnson - 2
Linda Myers - 2
Patricia Kuchar - 2
Tammy Matteson - 2
Terry Stewart - 2
Bart Reynolds - 3
Dana R. Drake - 3
Dean Faust - 3
Derek Duffy - 3
Jennifer Morrison - 3
Laurel Burnett - 3
Sue Hanley - 3
Jean Stauffer - 4
Jim Miken - 4
Lewis Johnson - 4
Pete Schlunegger - 4
Richard Sandberg - 4
Carl Milhiser - 5
Deborah Wells - 5
Elaine Hamley - 5
Karen Seal - 5
Lora L. Malone - 5
Scott E. Sieverkropp - 5
Tracy Oskam - 5
Daniel A. Heasley - 6
Marisa Geier - 6
Susan Little - 6
Terry Sayles - 6
Cole Carpenter - 7
Kathy Duncan - 7
Roger Lewis - 7
Russ Buchheit - 7
Toni Macomb - 7
Alfred Gervasio - 8
Cynthia Stevens - 8
Diana Murdock - 8
Eric J. Von Husen - 8
Margaret Downing - 8

April  April  
BirthdaysBirthdays
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Newsletter subscription
costs are covered by  
your membership dues. 
Distribution costs are covered
by sponsors and donors.
 
The information contained
herein is both confidential
and privilege and shall only  
be available to and used by 
good standing members of 
the The Moose for fraternal
purposes. Any use of the
information contained
herein for private gain or
for any commercial, political
or business purposes
is strictly prohibited.

Scott Hart, Chief Executive
Officer, The Moose

SHOW YOUR  SHOW YOUR  
MOOSE PRIDE!MOOSE PRIDE!

Peninsula Moose Lodge
#2362
P. O Box 1100
Ocean Park, WA 98640
25915 U Street
Ocean Park, WA 98640
Tide and Times Issue 2
Volume 2025

Phone: 360-665-2362
E-mail:
lodge2362@gmail.com

“A burden heavy to one is
borne lightly by many.”

Peninsula Lodge Officers
President 		  Chuck Bryan
Jr. Past Pres 		 Vacant
Vice President 	 Patrick Duffy
Chaplain 		  Joyce Grable
Treasurer 		  Earl Chipman
1st Trustee 		  Gary Manfull
2nd Trustee 		  Julia Cox
3rd Trustee 		  Mark Keeney
Administrator 	 Michelle Kay

INTERNATIONAL OFFICERS
Regional Mgr. 		  Mo Khan
Territory Mgr. 		  Duane Lusby
WSNIMA Dist. 3 Pres. 	 Natalie Miller
Newsletter Editor: Pat Guard 
pjg9120@gmail.com

Purchase a Peninsula Moose 
Lodge hoodie, hat or other 
garments from our custom col-
lection of merchandise. We also 
have coffee mugs and license 
plates. License plates are perfect 
for trading at other Moose lodg-
es. These items are located in 
the middle hallway along with 
the price of the different items. 
To purchase, see the adminis-
trator or bartenders after you’ve 
made your choice.

MOOSE MERCH
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Been volunteering on behalf of the Moose?  
Attend a meal you were particularly pleased with?  
Have a lot of fun at another Lodge 2362 event?  

Write a short article for the Newsletter and send it to  
Pat Guard along with pictures for inclusion in next 
month's newsletter.

Pat’s email: pjg9120@gmail.com
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Sun Mon Tue Weds Thur   Fri Sat

. . . happenings at 
Peninsula  
Moose

April  
2025

Queen of Hearts 
2-4pm

Queen of Hearts 
2-4pm

Queen of Hearts 
2-4pm

Queen of Hearts 
2-4pm

Trivia 4:30pm
Moose Burgers 
4pm-6pm

Trivia 4:30pm
Moose Burgers 
4pm-6pm

Trivia 4:30pm
Moose Burgers 
4pm-6pm

Trivia 4:30pm
Moose Burgers 
4pm-6pm

Taco Tuesday 
4pm-6pm
Poker  6pm

Taco Tuesday 
4pm-6pm
Poker  6pm

Taco Tuesday 
4pm-6pm
Poker  6pm

Taco Tuesday 
4pm-6pm
Poker  6pm

Pizza 4pm-6pm 
Karaoke  6pm

Pizza 
4pm-6pm
Karaoke  6pm

Officers 
Meeting 4pm

General Members 
Meeting 5pm  
Office & Cmte. 
Chair Installation

Pizza 4pm-6pm
Karaoke  6pm

Pizza 
4pm-6pm
Karaoke  6pm

Poker  
1pm &  6pm
Big Mouth Bingo 
3-5pm
 

Poker  
1pm &  6pm
Big Mouth Bingo 
3-5pm

Poker  
1pm &  6pm
Big Mouth Bingo 
3-5pm

Bottle & 50/50 
Raffles  4-6pm
Dinner: Meatloaf

Bottle & 50/50 
Raffles  4-6pm
Dinner: Good  
Friday meal - 
Shrimp Linguine, 
saladand hot cross 
buns

Bottle & 50/50 
Raffles  4-6pm 
 
Dinner: Chicken 
Fried Steak
DJ Fatty Matty 
7:00 -10:00 PM

Big Mouth Bingo 
3-5pm
Karaoke 6pm

Big Mouth Bingo 
3-5pm
Karaoke 6pm

Big Mouth Bingo 
3-5pm
Karaoke 6pm

Big Mouth Bingo 
3-5pm
Karaoke 6pm

Taco Tuesday 
4pm-6pm
Poker  6pm

Officers  
Meeting 4pm 
General Members 
Meeting & VOTE 
5pm 
Pizza 
4pm-6pm
Karaoke  6pm

Poker  
1pm &  6pm
Big Mouth Bingo 
3-5pm
Bunco at 6pm

Bottle & 50/50 
Raffles  4-6pm
Dinner: TBD

Oyster Shell   
Wreath Craft  
Class- 4:30

VOTE  
Wednesday  

April 2 - 5pm

Lodge hours are:  Mon-Thur 9 am-10 pm;  
Fri 9 am-11 pm; Sat 11 am-11 pm; Sun 11 am-10 pm. 
Breakfast served at 9am Mon--Fri.   
Lunch is served Mon-Fri from 11 am-2 pm.  
Bar menu everyday except when meals are served.  
Happy Hour Mon-Fri 3 pm - 6 pm.  
Friday night dinner ticket sales start at 4:30 PM,  
dinner service starts at 5:30 PM) 
The above events are subject to volunteer participation. 


